
Greetings, Mikulas.  This is a long overdue thank you for your fine hospitality and assistance 
while we were in Prague.  Please thank your team for their Christian care while we were 
there.  It was a privilege to be with you, the leaders of the union and conferences, and our 
pastors on Friday and then to meet with our believers from many places across the union on 
Sabbath in Prague.  Thank you for your assistance during the all-day Sabbath program.  I 
know that the power of the Holy Spirit through revival and reformation will reach into the 
hearts of the members as you focus on Christ, His righteousness, His sanctuary message, His 
three angels’ messages and His soon second coming.  God will bless His church in the 
Czecho-Slovakian Union as you place your plans and activities at His feet in reaching the 
millions of people, through the power of the Holy Spirit, in Czech Republic and Slovakia.  It 
was a privilege to be with you and I apologize for the long delay in thanking you.  May God 
bless your spiritual and administrative leadership for His church in the Czecho-Slovakian 
Union as we anticipate Christ’s soon coming.  Regards.  Ted. 


